[image: image3.jpg]BRONCOS
BASEBALL




[image: image4.jpg]SOFTBALL



    - Minutes –

_____________________________________________

Attendees included:  Lonnie Griffin, Michele Nakonechni, Chris Ross, Jeff Hilchey, Leigh Fuessel, Wayne Horvath, Darren Olson, Patricia Vollman, Ryan Unique, Rick West, Mike Bourque, Jason Nystrom, Rob Newman, Kara Felske, Jody Nowoselski, Nikki Williamson, Doug Kee, Amanda Heisler
1. Call to Order and Welcome - Lonnie Griffin (President of Baseball) called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.  
2. Adoption of Agenda – Lonnie Griffin:  Can I please have someone make a motion to accept the 2017 AGM Agenda as presented?  Michele Nakonechni motioned to adopt the Agenda and Jeff Hilchey seconded; all were in favour.
3. Adoption of 2016 AGM Meeting Minutes - Lonnie Griffin reviewed all of the minutes from the 2016 AGM. 
Lonnie:  Can I please have someone make a motion to accept the 2016 AGM Meeting minutes as presented?  Jeff Hilchey motioned to accept the minutes and Ryan Unique seconded; all were in favour.
4. 2017 Season End Report – See attached 2017 Season End Report
- 
Each board member present gave a description of their job duties and what was currently happening in their area.  Any missing members reports were either read by Lonnie Griffin or Leigh Fuessel.
5. Adoption of Broncos Baseball Bylaws and Operating Rules/Guidelines – These had been forwarded to the members and posted on the website for review for all to see prior to this meeting.  Lonnie:  Can I please have someone make a motion to accept the Broncos Baseball Bylaws and Operating Rules/Guidelines as presented?   Jeff Hilchey motioned to accept and Ryan Unique seconded; all were in favour.
6. WBMB Board of Directors – Lonnie and Leigh advised of which board positions were vacant and asked all present if anyone would be interested in taking any of these positions.  There were no volunteers and no new board members were nominated.
7. Questions/comments:
(1)

How many teams are we planning to have at the tournaments we will be hosting?  This has not yet been decided.  We would like to host 18 teams, with 6 teams in each of 3 tiers.

(2)
Provincials – We are planning to host Mosquito Provincials this summer.  Lonnie will be the contact for this.  We would like to have a plan in place for any profits made from hosting Provincials.  There is potential Grant money available to us for hosting.  Each team will be charged a “mandatory fee” for attending, to cover any costs related with hosting.
(3)
Can we look into contacting baseball Regina to see if we might be able to rent out Pacer Park “if needed” in order to be able to facilitate all teams.

(4)
Can we consider contacting each Community Rec Director to see if they will designate one diamond in each community to be used by ONLY younger players.

(5)
This year we plan to mimic Prairie Storm hockey in that we will charge all teams within a division the same start up fee, but will then add extra fees based on their extra diamond usage.

(6) 
How are we going to decide on “how many teams” will be in each level AAA – AA – A.  The evaluators will have a good idea of what level of play most kids are at.  So if there are a lot of beginner players, there may be extra A teams for AA teams.

(7)
There was no official Fall Ball last year.  Is there any chance of looking in to having teams this Fall?

(8)
How much, if any, did players fees go up this year?  Baseball went up approximately $20 per player and softball went us approximately $30 per player.

(9)
Grant $ - Jody asked what kind of items we are wanting to purchase with grant money we receive.  She will need to give examples of items we are needing when applying for grants.  Items we would like to obtain are:  Electronic Scoreboards, hitting tunnels, upgrade diamonds, replacement of jerseys.
8. Meeting was adjourned.[image: image1][image: image2]
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